
 

 

Date:    March 5th, 2020 

 

From:    Colleen Lockwood, President CFLCA  

 

VIA Email To: Ashish Desai, Environmental Manager, GSA  

CC: Fort Lauderdale Mayor, City Commissioners and City Manager 

 

Dear Mr. Desai, 

 

The Council of Fort Lauderdale Civic Associations, Inc. (“CFLCA”) is a coalition primarily of Civic and 

Homeowner Associations recognized by the City of Fort Lauderdale.  The CFLCA maintains a “focus on 

the issues relating to preservation of the present and future welfare of the City of Fort Lauderdale and its 

neighborhoods and citizens, be proactive and reactive to those issues, communicate any recommendations 

to the proper authorities, strive to every improve communication and create a stronger partnership between 

City Government and the neighborhoods.” 

 

On February 24, 2020 the CFLCA held a Board of Directors Meeting at the Fort Lauderdale City Hall. 

Quorum requirements were met. 

 

The proposed sites for the Fort Lauderdale Federal Courthouse were discussed and materials from the 

2/18/2020 GSA public information meeting were shared with Board Members in attendance.  Upon close 

of the discussion and after a vote it was established that: 

 

The CFLCA Board of Directors unanimously supports the construction of a new Federal Courthouse 

in the City of Fort Lauderdale.  At this time the CFLCA Board of Directors will not issue a position 

on any specific location.  We are hereby requesting a copy of the environmental assessment so it can 

be considered in advance of rendering a position on possible sites.  We also request notice of any 

additional meetings or public feedback windows.   

 

Thank you for considering the feedback of the CFLCA.   

 

Respectfully,  

 

 

 

Colleen Lockwood, President 

Council of Fort Lauderdale Civic Associations, Inc. 


